
 

 

 

 

Feedback: Departmental Bargaining Chamber meeting –  

9 February 2022 
 

Relocation of CSPS to new building 

Members will recall the PSA tabled this item and demanded that the employer should expediate 

relocation of employees to a new building owing to the safety concerns. The employer delayed the 

process and blamed the Department of Public Works, which procures buildings on behalf of government 

departments. The PSA invoked clause 17 and at the facilitation meeting some progress wasmade and the 

PSA reserved its right. In the previous meeting the employer reported that the hand-over of the new 

building would take place in August 2021. The employer now reported that relocation is anticipated to 

take place between March and April 2022 owing to the delay in receiving the occupational certificate from 

the City of Tshwane. The implementation of a rotation system has, however, mitigated the congestion that 

was impacting heavily on the safety of employees. 

 

COVID-19 report 

The employer reported that it was still complying with COVID-19 regulations. Employees are still working 

from home with a rotation system for employees who are unable to work from home. The PSA noted the 

report and continue to monitor compliance to ensure employees’ safety. The PSA encourages members 

to vaccinate although the vaccination must be on a voluntary basis upon ascertaining all pros and cons.  

 

The PSA wants to take this opportunity to wish all employees who are unwell owing to COVID-19 a safe 

and speedy recovery. 
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